Letters of Support Needed for AB 839 (Brownley): 
Putting Breakfast First
AB 839 (Brownley) was passed by the Assembly and is moving on to the Senate!  This bill is designed to bring much-needed and much-deserved attention to the health, academic, and fiscal benefits of school breakfast.

AB 839 has been referred to the Senate Education Committee, which will take up the bill on June 29, 2011.  Please fax letters of support by June 22, 2011 to Senator Alan Lowenthal, Education Committee Chair, at (916) 445-7799.  Below is a template that we hope will be helpful in drafting your letter of support.  Please fax a copy of your letter to CFPA at 510-433-1131.


 [Insert logo or letterhead]
[Insert Date]
The Honorable Alan Lowenthal

Chair, Senate Education Committee

State Capitol
Sacramento, CA 95814

Via Facsimile (916) 445-7799
Re: Support for AB 839 

Dear Senator Lowenthal,

[Please insert your name or organization] writes in strong support of AB 839 (Brownley).  This legislation is designed to put students and breakfast first by bringing much-needed and much-deserved attention to the academic, health, and fiscal benefits of the federal School Breakfast Program.  

 [Please insert a few sentences about your organization and your connection to this issue.]
Children who eat breakfast have healthier diets, perform better in school, and are less likely to be overweight or obese compared to their peers who do not eat breakfast.  Moreover, the breakfasts served at school are often more nutritious than breakfasts served at home or elsewhere.  Effective school breakfast models can improve the learning environment for all students by decreasing tardiness, absenteeism, reports of hunger-related symptoms, and student disciplinary issues.  
Because research shows that school breakfast programs can positively affect individual students, schools at large, and district finances, all stakeholders from parents to teachers to school board members should have the opportunity to participate in decisions affecting school breakfast
AB 839 will move school breakfast to the forefront of school district decision making by:

1. Including public, data-driven discussions about school breakfast in the school-board approval process for the Consolidated Application.   
2. Linking these discussions with school board affirmations to change school breakfast practices or maintain the status quo.
3. Enabling school districts to share their affirmations and related information with the California Department of Education via the Consolidated Application.
AB 839 will address gaps in school breakfast access and participation by applying the above actions to schools (in districts submitting the Consolidated Application) that do not operate the School Breakfast Program or that demonstrate very low program participation.   
The federal School Breakfast Program and the Consolidated Application (ConApp) enable school districts to access funds designated to serve low-income students.  Districts electing to apply for certain state and federal categorical funds must complete the ConApp and have the application approved by their local governing school board.  Through this approval process, many school districts meet annually to consider the low-income students they serve.  This presents an excellent opportunity for districts to discuss the School Breakfast Program and its potential to support low-income students.  At the same time, these discussions will not undermine or delay school districts’ access to ConApp-related funds.
The School Breakfast Program provides per meal, federal reimbursements to school districts for serving breakfast to students.  All schools in California are allowed to operate the program, but none are required to do so.  Nearly 750 non-charter, public schools in California, which enroll over 54,000 low-income students, do not serve breakfast.  While 91 percent of California’s public schools do operate the School Breakfast Program, over 2.3 million (70 percent) of California’s low-income, public school students are not served by the program.  In XX (school district) in XX County, XX low-income students miss out on the benefits of school breakfast each day. [Please insert a school district, county, and number of students from this table.]
Models such as Classroom Breakfast, Second Chance, and Grab n’ Go, are known to increase school breakfast participation by serving students when and where they are able to eat.  An increase in school breakfast participation can yield significant fiscal benefits for school districts through increased federal meal reimbursements.  If school breakfast participation equaled school lunch participation among low-income students, California’s public schools would have received an additional $350 million in federal meal reimbursements during 2009-10.  In XX (school district) in XX County, the amount of foregone federal meal reimbursements is $XX. [Please insert a school district, county, and dollar amount from this table.]
Faced with limited state resources for public education, a significant achievement gap between low-income students and their more affluent peers, and a persistent childhood obesity epidemic, California cannot afford to forego federal funds that would help bring benefits of breakfast to more students across the state.  In XX County, XX percent of children are overweight and XX live in poverty.  [Please insert the percentage of overweight children and the number of children living in poverty from these 2010 County Nutrition Profiles.)
[We/I] support AB 839 because the bill harnesses the potential of the School Breakfast Program to bolster nutrition, health, academic achievement, and school district budgets.  AB 839 is a fitting and timely solution in California’s tough fiscal climate as the bill builds on three existing systems: (1) regularly scheduled public school board meetings; (2) schools’ current collection of student income and meal participation data; and (3) the Consolidated Application.

California school districts and the students they serve cannot afford continued underutilization of the federally funded School Breakfast Program.  We urge the Senate Education Committee to support AB 839. 

Sincerely,

[Name]
[Organization]
CC: 
 Tia Shimada, California Food Policy Advocates, 510.433.1131 (fax)
